Resale with Operator Alternative Routing (ROAR)


Product Description  

CLEC-Resellers may request that Pacific Bell/Nevada Bell (PB/NB) route intra Local Access and Transport Area (LATA) Operator Services calls made from Resale lines to Operator Services providers other than PB/NB. This capability is called Resale with Operator Alternate Routing (ROAR).  

ROAR is available on a contractual basis, and the terms for ordering ROAR are specified in each CLEC-Reseller's contract with PB/NB. CLEC-Resellers who want ROAR, but do not have a contract, must negotiate a contract with PB/NB. For information on negotiating contracts, call the Account Manager.  

The following types of Operator Services calls can be alternate routed:  

· Operator Assistance: 

· IntraLATA 0+ calls. (e.g., direct dialed calling card calls.) 

· 0- calls. (i.e., when the EU dials '0' and no other digits.) 

· Directory Assistance (411 only) 

Important: Foreign area code Directory Assistance calls, often referred to as NPA-555-1212 calls, cannot be alternate routed at this time and are completed over the PB/NB switched network.  

Availability  

Before any lines can be routed to an alternate Operator Services provider, the serving Exchange and Central Office (CO) must be pre-provisioned with a routing guide and trunking to the alternate Operator and/or Directory Assistance provider(s) selected by the CLEC-Reseller. Refer to the UNE section of the CLEC Handbook for ordering and trunking requirements.  

After the network is established in a particular CO, the CLEC-Reseller may order ROAR as an additional capability on Resale lines served from that office. Since ROAR is ordered and provisioned at the individual line level, the CLEC-Reseller may have a mixture in the same CO of lines with ROAR and lines that route to PB/NB's Operator Services. If ROAR is not requested for a particular line, the line routes to PB/NB's Operator Services.  
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